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Dear Brother in Christ, 
 
I write today to provide you with updates and will continue to share information with you 
as needed. 
 
Message from Father Carson 
As previously announced, Cardinal Gregory has appointed me as Pastor of Saint 
Peter’s Parish on Capitol Hill as of today, July 6, 2022.  As such, I have resigned from 
my position as Vicar General and Moderator of the Curia.   
 
For any matters you would normally contact me for assistance, please contact Mr. Terry 
Farrell, Chancellor and Executive Secretary of the Curia, at farrellt@adw.org, 301 853-
4507 (office) or 202 531-4550 (cell) and he will be sure that your needs are addressed. 
 
On a personal note, I extend my sincere gratitude to all of you, my brother priests, 
deacons, religious and staff of the Archdiocese of Washington, for your dedication to 
our local Church of Washington, for being steadfast in working to further our mission, 
and for your support of me during my tenure as the Vicar General and Moderator of the 
Curia.  I also am very grateful for all of your prayers and Masses offered for my recovery 
from recent spine surgery.  They have truly given me the strength of perseverance, and 
my recovery is continuing to go very well.  Please know of my prayers for you as you 
keep up the work entrusted to our care in serving the Lord. 
 
Future Priest Updates 
Until further notice, the priest’s updates that will be sent will appear in your email inbox 
with the sender appearing as Chancellor. 
 

Remind the Faithful of Information on the Website 

The archdiocesan website is updated regularly. Please see adw.org/coronavirus for 
information related to the coronavirus, adw.org/live-streamed-masses-and-prayers/ for a 
listing of live stream Masses and prayers, and cathstan.org and elpreg.org for 
the Catholic Standard and the Spanish-language El Pregonero newspapers. 
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As always, should you have questions or need assistance from my office and the 
Pastoral Center, please let us know. 
 
With gratitude for your priestly ministry, I am 
 
Sincerely in Christ, 
 
Office of the Moderator of the Curia 
 
 


